Amina Warfa

2918 Crescent Ridge TRL

Saint Cloud, MN 56301

Stride Academy

Dear Stride Academy Team,

It is with a heavy heart that I, Amina Warfa, resign from my position at Stride Academy, effective November 3, 2023. The memories and experiences I have shared with the Stride community have been deeply enriching, and I genuinely cherish every moment spent in service of our children. My decision to leave has been one of the most difficult I've had to make, particularly because of the profound love and passion I have for my job. However, a pressing family emergency necessitates my presence in Kenya. My uncle, who is gravely ill, requires my immediate attention and care, and as such, I will be traveling on November 7, 2023, to be by his side. I am profoundly grateful for the trust and opportunities bestowed upon me during my time at Stride Academy. It has been a genuine privilege to be part of such an incredible team, one that works tirelessly in the service of our children's education and well-being. The lessons I've learned, the bonds I've formed, and the impact we've made together will always hold a special place in my heart. I hope that my absence will not cause undue hardship for the institution, and I am more than willing to assist in ensuring a smooth transition. My commitment to Stride Academy's mission remains unwayering. and I hope to rejoin the community in the future, if circumstances permit. From the depths of my heart, thank you for allowing me to be a part of Stride Academy's journey. Please extend my gratitude to every member of our team. It has truly been an honor.

Warm regards,

Amina Warfa